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Board Members 

January 2011 through 
December 2012 

Chuck Carroll, President 
Phone:  904-724-7904 (Home) 

 904-334-2832 (Cell)  
 

Sue Holley, Past President 
Newsletter Editor 

Phone:  904-612-2398 (Cell) 
904-399-3119 X-139 (Wk) 

 
Lee LaComb, V. Pres. 

Phone:  904-655-8445 (Cell)  
 
  Elaine Watson, Secretary 

904-737-5254 (Home) 
904-707-6651 (Cell)   

 
Joel Holley, Treasurer 

Phone: 904-631-4357 (Cell) 
904-399-3119 X-126 (Wk) 

 
Pete LaComb, Librarian 

Phone:  904-465-3821 (Cell) 
    

Elaine Palmer, Show Chair 
Phone:  904-268-5550 (Hm) 

904-699-0863 (Cell) 
 

Anne Knight  
Sunshine Committee 

Phone:  904-354-6421 (Hm) 
904-318-3239 (Cell) 
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DEPRESSION GLASS CLUB (DGC) OF NORTHEAST FLORIDA 
COVERLEAF CHAPTER 

MEETING MINUTES 
MONDAY, JANUARY 24, 2011 

 
After refreshments, the meeting was called to order 7:30 pm by Lee LaComb, Vice President 
officiating in the absence of Chuck Carroll, President.  A warm welcome was given to everyone 
in attendance. 
 

A total of 5 visitors and 43 members were present.  JoAnn Cicero introduced our visitors: 
Michelle Holton, guest of James Shronce, Veda Gilmore, guest of Stephanie and Ron Moore, 
Terry Freeman guest of Carolyn Runyan, Margaret Green guest of Kathy Null and Ann Bennett 
guest of Kathy Null.  Ann Bennett joined our club as a member Monday night. 
 

There were no minutes to approve for the month of December 2010. 
 

The financial report was given by Joel Holley, Treasurer.  The report represented the months of 
November 2010 and December 2010.  The report was approved as read. 
 

Sunshine Report: 
• Susan Quinn had a cervical fusion on Monday, January 17 and is doing as good as can be 

expected.  Dave Baggarley (Susan Quinn’s Dad) had cataract surgery on one eye on 
Wednesday, January 19th and is scheduled for the other eye on February 2nd. Susan’s 
husband, Don, in her words “is a great man to have to take care of the two of us at the same 
time” but he was suffering from a sinus infection. 

• Rosanne Lackey reported that member Mickey Hanniman had passed away just before 
Christmas from her long battle with cancer. 

 
Library Report:  Pete LaComb, Librarian informed those present that the club has a great 
resource in the various books in the DGC Library.  Books checked out at the current meeting, 
must be returned at the next meeting. 
 

Elaine Palmer, Show Chair gave a final report on the 2010 Depression Glass Show (DGS).  A 
handout was given to the members, which outlined the expenses and revenues from the Show.  
The Club was given a sizeable reduction in the building rent for the 2010 DGS Show; thanks to 
Ken Palmer. With the reduction in rent expense, sharing the insurance expense between the Club 
and Show, the extra revenues from the hot dogs and hamburgers, and the revenues from the silent 
auctions help to offset some of the Show expenses.  It was recommended that our Past President, 
Sue Holley write President Nelson Cuba of the Fraternal Order of Police (FOP) to thank him for 
reducing the 2010 Show Rent for the FOP building. 
 

Congratulations to Teresa Freeman for winning a $25.00 gift certificate and $20.00 in cash for 
selling the most raffle tickets for the 2010 DGC Show. 
 

Old Business: None. 
 

New Business:  The Vice President presented the themes recommended by the Board Members 
for the upcoming 2011 Depression Glass Show to the Club Members; 1. Military/
Commemorative, 2. Children’s Glassware, 3. Vases and Floral Designs.  A motion was made and 

MARK YOUR 
CALENDAR NOW 

& TELL ALL YOUR 
FRIENDS ABOUT 

 

THE 
 

38th Annual DGC 
Glass Show & Sale 

October 15 & 16, 2011 
Fraternal Order of 

Police Building  
5530 Beach Blvd.  

Jacksonville, 
FL  32207 



approved to forego making a decision on the 2011 DGC theme until Rose Jackson could be contacted to see if she would 
be available and willing to participate in the program if we chose to do the vases and floral design theme. 
 

Other:  Announcements were made for up-coming events. 
 

February 5 (11:00 am – 2:00 pm) Ponte Vedra Antique Appraisal Show Case at the Library in Ponte Vedra. 
Luman Beasley Auction Sunday 11:00 am January 30, 2011 on Alta Drive. 
Peaches to the Beaches (Georgia Highway 341), March 11-12, 2011 (8:00 am – 6:00 pm). 
Friends of the Jacksonville Library Book Sale – First weekend in March 2011 at the Jacksonville Fair Grounds. 
2011 Calendar of Events for the DGC. 

 

Program:  Guest Speaker Claudia (Dean) Trump of New Smyrna Beach, Florida was the January 2011 guest speaker.  
Dean is a Personal Property Appraiser and is licensed in Volusia County to appraise and to conduct sales.  She appraises 
for Estates, Insurance coverage and Claims.  She retired from the Navy in 1994 and she is a dealer at Avonlea Antique 
Mall.  Dean presented a program on American Silver Overlay Decoration on Glass or as Dean calls it “Momma’s Silver 
Overlay”. She used overhead projections, handouts and reference books for her presentation.   Dean gave a brief history 
of Silver Overlay; the difference between Silver Overlay, Silver Mounted, Silver Deposit and Silver Encrusted.  
Examples of some of the companies that provided blank glass and or pottery Heisey, Bryce, Cambridge, Paden City and 
Fostoria.  Silver Overlay was produced in foreign countries as well as the United States. Examples of companies that 
produced Silver Overlay Fostoria 1910-1920, National 1920-1950, Rockwell 1900-1980, Silver City 1920-1980 and 
Lotus 1920-1990.  After 1960 Platinum replaced Silver.  To get more information on Silver Overlay visit The Library of 
Congress, Chatabout.com, and the West Virginia Museum of Glass. 
 

Show and Tell:  Several members brought in items to be identified and shared their treasured finds with the Club. 
 

Door Prizes were won by Marty Gerhardt, Ruth Abramson and Rosanne Lackey. 
 

50/50 Drawing was won by Ron Moore. 
 

Recognition and appreciations:  Thanks to the Club Members that brought food, thanks to Sue and Joel Holley for 
making it possible to hold meetings at the Northeast Florida Safety Council, thanks to the cooks Ken Palmer and O.J. 
Hardin for those delicious hot dogs and hamburgers sold at the 2011 DGS Show and thanks Bebe and her crew. Thank 
you to everyone that contributed to the food drive. 
 

Meeting adjournment 9:30 p.m. 
 

Minutes submitted by Elaine Watson, Secretary 
 

SUBSEQUENT NEWS AND UPDATES 

 

REMINDER 
 

DGC Members: We are collecting canned soups, stews, and other easy to 
prepare, non-perishable foods for a friend in need. Bring to club meeting on 

Monday night or drop off at Northeast Florida Safety Council during 
normal business hours. Please mark for Depression Glass Club food drive.  
Thank you! 
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DGC members were called upon to remember Judy Clardy in 
their thoughts and prayers as she dealt with some rather serious 
complications from an infection in her right hand following 
carple tunnel surgery on both her wrists. She was hospitalized 
and had additional surgery on the infected hand, but treatment 
was complicated with her diabetic condition.  Please continue to 
pray for her.  We will be hoping for an update at the February 
meeting. 

Members were also asked to remember Sue Holley’s mother in 
their thoughts and prayers.  She was hospitalized in Valdosta on 
February 12 in critical condition, and had to be put on tracheal 
intubation.  She was transferred to a full care nursing home on 
February 21 in stable condition.  Thank you for all your thoughts 
and prayers.  It was evident that they were and are being heard.      



SAVE THE DATES!  2011 MEETING SCHEDULE 
 

Following is the remaining meeting schedule for 2011, and tentative plan for the food theme and program.  
The schedule will be updated as needed and can be viewed on our website at 
www.depressionglassclubjax.com.   
 
Please remember that we need volunteers or recommendations for the educational program presentations!  
The educational programs are essential to the mission and purpose of our organization.  Please contact Lee 
LaComb (904) 655-8445 cell phone, or email at her at leelacomb@watsonrealtycorp.com if you would like to 
sign-up for an opening in the food or program schedule.  
 

SUGGESTED “NAWLINS” MARDI GRAS THEMED FOODS   
Following are a few suggestions for New Orleans Cajun & Creole foods for our Mardi Gras food theme: 
 

• Red Beans & Rice (add some andouille sausage) 
• Shrimp, Chicken or Sausage Jambalaya  
• Shrimp, Chicken or Sausage Gumbo  
• Shrimp, Chicken or Sausage Creole 
• Popeye’s Spicy Fried Chicken 
• Beignets  
• Bread Pudding & Bourbon Sauce 
• Bourbon Pound Cake 

 
For additional suggestions, check out http://www.gumbopages.com/recipe-page.html#recipes  
or Google Cajun & Creole Foods. 

MEETING DATE THEME PROGRAM 

FEBRUARY 28th    
 

MARDI GRAS 
(Creole or Cajun foods) 

Pete & Lee LaComb 
“American Sweetheart” pattern 

MARCH 28th A HINT OF ♣ IRISH  
“Let’s Go Green” 

Sue Holley 
“Green Glass” 

APRIL 25th   
 

EASTER ON PARADE 
Bonnets, Baskets, & Bunnies 

Cake Auction  
Elaine Watson on Vintage Hats 

MAY 14th ANNUAL PICNIC LIVE AUCTION  
JUNE 27th    BREAKFAST BUFFET Pete & Lee LaComb 

“June” 
JULY 25th  CHINESE BUFFET Chinese Auction 

AUGUST 22nd  SALAD BAR To be Determined 
SEPTEMBER 26th  ALL AMERICAN  

COUNTRY COOKING 
 

All American Pie Sale 

OCTOBER 24th   SOUP & SANDWICH Show Reviews 
NOVEMBER 28th ANYTHING BUT 

THANKSGIVING 
 

To be Determined 

DECEMBER 9th  
 

ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY GIFT EXCHANGE 
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 About Your DGC Membership 
  
Membership is open to all persons interested in the purpose of this organization.  Renewal dues are payable at or before the first 
annual meeting in January.  At the conclusion of the March meeting, the membership list will be purged of all non-paying mem-
bers.  In order to avoid a disruption in your membership and newsletters, please be sure your dues are paid on time.   Any individ-
ual or family joining during or after the annual show until the end of the calendar year, will be a paid member through 
the following year.  That’s up to 14 1/2 months of membership for the price of 12! 
  

Individual memberships are $15.00 per year, and $25.00 for a family. 

Benefits of your membership dues include your monthly newsletter, voting privileges at club meetings, attendance at the dealer’s 
dinner and preview sale before the annual show, educational programs, help with identification of glass, information about other 
shows and events, annual club picnic and holiday party, and lots of food, fellowship and fun at every meeting or event.  That’s a 
lot for such a small investment.  So, don’t let your membership lapse. 

Please complete and returned the DGC Membership Enrollment Card with your membership renewal.  Please make sure 
that all information is complete and current. All checks should be made payable to Depression Glass Club.  You may also 
join as a new member or renew your membership dues at a regular monthly meeting.  Completed card and fees may also 
be mailed to: 
 

Joel Holley, Treasurer 
DGC of Northeast Florida 

 1725 Art Museum Drive 
 Jacksonville, FL  32207 
 

DGC MEMBERSHIP ENROLLMENT CARD 
PLEASE PRINT ALL INFORMATION 

       
         For Office Use Only 

 

 
 
NAME: _______________________________________________________                                                                                          
  (First and Last Name of Primary Member) 

MAILING 
ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 
  (P.O. Box or Street Address) 
 
_________________________________________________________    DATE OF BIRTH:  _____________________   
City    State   Zip Code    (Month & Day only) 
 
E-MAIL ADDRESS: _______________________________________     HOME PHONE: _______________________ 
 
CELL PHONE: ____________________________________  WORK PHONE:  _______________________________ 
 
PLEASE LIST THE FIRST AND LAST NAMES & DATE OF BIRTH OF OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS INCLUDED 
IN THIS PAID MEMBERSHIP: 
 
NAME: ________________________________________________     DATE OF BIRTH:  ______________________ 
 
NAME: ________________________________________________     DATE OF BIRTH:  ______________________ 
 
Please complete and returned the DGC Membership Enrollment Card to join as a new member or renewal your existing membership.   Please 
make sure that all information is complete and current. All checks should be made payable to Depression Glass Club.  You may also join as a 
new member or renew your membership dues at a regular monthly meeting or on our website at www.depressionglassclubjax.com.  Completed 
card and fees may also be mailed to:  Joel Holley, Treasurer, 1725 Art Museum Drive, Jacksonville, FL  32207 
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YEAR:_______  FILE NAME: ____________________ 
 
DATE:_________ PAYMENT METHOD:__________ 
 
CHECK #:_________ AMT. PAID: ____________ 
 
MEMBERSHIP STATUS:  INDIVID.___ FAMILY ___ 
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Depression Glass Club of Northeast Florida, Inc. 
1725 Art Museum Drive 
Jacksonville, Florida  32207 
Phone: 904-612-2398 
Fax: 904-399-8001 
Email: sueholley@nefsc.org 
www.depressionglassclubjax.com 
Become a Depression Glass Club Jacksonville Fan 

on Facebook 

The Depression Glass Club of Northeast Florida, Inc. is a non-profit organization.  The purpose of this organization shall be to 
broaden the knowledge of, stimulate interest in, and aid in the preservation of glassware of the Depression Era. 
 

 Cloverleaf Chapter 

      OF N.E. FLORIDA 
 

       1972-2011 
Participating in 
“Going Green”! 

Collecting, 
Preserving, & 
Appreciating 
Antique Glass 

 


